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The Hiawatha City Council met in a work session January 25, 2010. Mayor Pro-Tem Linda Bendixen called the meeting to order at 6:00 P.M. Council members present: Marty Bruns, Nancy Melsa, Linda Bendixen, Bob Rampulla and Dick Olson. Mayor, Theis arrived at 6:35 P.M. Staff present: City Administrator, Gary Rogers Jr.; Fire Chief, Mike Nesslage; Deputy Clerk, Kelly Kornegor; Community Development Director, Mark Powers; Assistant Engineer, Ken Dekeyser; Police Chief, Dennis Marks and Water Superintendent, Carl Ransford.  
Marty Bruns moved the approval of the agenda, second by Nancy Melsa. Motion carried. 

Proposed Ordinances 
· Conforming use on a lot on which a non-conforming use exists-Council reviewed the proposed ordinance amending the Unified Development Code §165.70 Non-Conforming Buildings, Structures and Uses adding paragraph 9). Addition of a Conforming Use on a Lot on Which Non-Conforming Use Exists: To avoid a mixture of conforming and non-conforming uses on a single lot, a conforming use exists.
Council wants to be consistent and careful of what the City dictates, unless it is harmful to the City as a whole.
Council instructed staff to proceed with the revisions and bring back to a regular meeting for approval.
· Flood Plain Management-Council reviewed the proposed ordinance amending Chapter 161 Flood Plain Regulations that delegate’s power to the city to enact zoning regulation to secure safety from flood and to promote health and the general welfare. The purpose of the ordinance is to protect and preserve the rights, privileges and property of the City and its residents and to preserve and improve the peace, safety,  health, welfare, and comfort and convenience of its residents by minimizing flood losses.
A public hearing has been set for February 3, 2010 at 7:00 P.M. to consider amending Chapter 161 Flood Plain Regulations.
· Geothermal Well Standards-Council reviewed the proposed ordinance amending Chapter 153 Geothermal Well Standards in its entirety. The purpose of this ordinance is to protect the health, safety and general welfare of our citizens by ensuring that the ground water will not be polluted or contaminated. Due to serious potential of adverse environmental impacts, this ordinance prohibits all open loop geothermal systems. It is also the intent to allow for closed loop systems with the requirements contained in this ordinance for the construction, reconstruction, repair and deconstruction of geothermal wells. This amendment adds an environmental impact analysis, MSDS Safety Data Sheets, establishes site plan, test reports, review and approval process, monitoring system and filling fees.
Council instructed staff to meet with Ken Thurkelsen to discuss the Geothermal Well Standards and the City’s intent of this ordinance. 
Note: The City has contacted the City of Robins to discuss the importance of their city passing the same type of ordinance. 

· Property Maintenance and revision of Housing Code-The City Council reviewed the proposed amendment of Chapter 163 Housing Code by renaming Chapter 163 as the Property Maintenance Code. By amending Chapter 163 the City will be able to include the owner occupied residential homes. This nationally recognized code is used throughout the United States and defensible in court. The Housing Board of Appeals will administrate the ordinance. The Board’s decisions would be final, but the code would have an appeal process through the district court.
Council instructed staff to proceed with the proposed ordinance.
Town Center Name Options
Council discussed several names or options for the purpose of renaming the Town Center Project. 
Council instructed staff to survey the citizens for their preference by placing an article in the City’s newsletter, Hiawatha Insights and to speak with the Hiawatha History Committee.
Cedar Rapids Sewer Rate/Agreement
City Engineer, Dick Ransom reviewed with the Council a proposed 7% sewer rate increase that will be imposed by the City of Cedar Rapids for FY2011.  
Staff will complete a utility rate analysis and share the results with the City Council at a later date.

Christmas Decorations
Council discussed Christmas decoration options for Center Point and North Center Point Road and its cost. Currently manufactures of commercial Christmas decorations have 33%-35% discounts on their merchandise. 

Council instructed staff to price newer styles of Christmas decorations, i.e. snowflakes, candy canes… and bring cost and ideas to the next meeting. 
New Annexation County vs. City Taxes
City Engineer, Dick Ransom discussed potential annexation possibilities for the City. Other discussion regarding city taxes vs. county taxes; Iowa Code allows a phase in process up to ten years. County taxes are currently 20% lower than city taxes. Council also discussed utility commitment and budgetary time constraints.    
Bob Rampulla moved to adjourn the meeting at 8:15 P.M., second by Linda Bendixen. Motion carried. 
                                                                                      __________________________

                                                                                      Thomas A. Theis, Mayor

ATTEST: __________________________

                 Kim Downs, City Clerk
